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3/50 Wheatsheaf Road, Glenroy community Hub. GLENROY 
Phone: 9306 9767     

Email: glenroy.memorial.kin@kindergarten.vic.gov.au

Acknowledgement of Country

Glenroy Memorial Preschool acknowledges the Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands and waterways in the area now known as Merri-Bek. 
We pay respect to their Elders past, present, and emerging, as well as to all First Nations communities who significantly contribute to the life of the area.
GLENROY MEMORIAL PRE-SCHOOL STAFF MEMBERS 
Educational Leader, Nominated Supervisor (Director), Teacher 4 Y/O: Maha Mikhail Language Spoken: English & Arabic
Teacher 3 Y/O
: Janine Maripa                           Language Spoken: English
Educator 3 & 4 Y/O: Vivian Aquilina.               Language Spoken: English & Maltese 
Educator 4 Y/O: Pri Devapura.                         Language Spoken: English & Sinhalese
Educator 3 & 4 Y/O &
 Administration Officer: Angela Bolding Bolding        

Language Spoken: English & Italian 

Welcome

We warmly welcome you to Glenroy Memorial Pre-School, and trust that you and your child have an enjoyable and rewarding kindergarten year.  [image: image7.jpg]
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This booklet has been prepared to provide you with some general information about the Pre School.  Please read it carefully and retain for future reference.  

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact Maha Mikhail (Educational Leader/Nominated Supervisor)
Since 1947, this non for profit and parent-run kindergarten has operated at Murrell Street, Glenroy.  From April 26th 2022 we have been delivering its quality 3- and 4-year-old sessional kindergarten programs at the Glenroy Community Hub in a brand-new light – filled room and landscaped outdoor area, situated at 3/50 Wheatsheaf Road Glenroy.
Situated between the library’s children zone and the Glenroy Hub Children’s center , the kindergarten offers pre-school children many stimulation and fun learning experiences. 
PRE SCHOOL-PHILOSOPHY 
Our Philosophy encompasses four main themes: Our commitment to diversity, our commitment to children’s social/emotional development, our commitment to learning through play and our commitment to parent partnerships.
Commitment to diverse Cultures
Glenroy Memorial Kindergarten acknowledges the  Wurundjeri Woi Wurrung People of the Kulin Nation as the traditional owners of the land. Our learning community recognizes and values Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander culture.
We acknowledge and respect diversity in beliefs, culture and tradition, and are committed to cultural safety for all Educators, Families and Children.
Commitment to Relationships
We believe that social and emotional development is the foundation for a positive approach to learning. Our aim is to provide safe, nurturing environment for children to thrive through building respectful relationships. We are committed to the wellbeing of all children.  We foster a strong sense of belonging, allowing all children and families to see themselves and their cultures represented across the program. We will work collaboratively as a team for the best outcomes for our children and their families.

We believe that children have the right to feel safe, respected, supported, heard and have access to quality education. They will be involved in and contribute to decision-making, self-expression that influence their learning and well-being.

Commitment to Partnerships with Families

We acknowledge families as the child’s first teacher. We value and support the connections between the kinder and families, families with one another, and the relationships that develop to enhance the kindergarten community.

Collaborative partnership with families contributes to the program. This partnership is formed by honesty, integrity, respect and open communication. Families are invited and encouraged to contribute to the program, bringing diverse skills into our learning community and kindergarten identity. Reflect: Doubling up.

Commitment to Learning through Play
Play is essential in facilitating children’s development and learning. Through play and a stimulating environment, children have the ability to explore, create, problem solve, collaborate and imagine. These are skills for life. We incorporate intentional teaching and child-led learning into our program. We believe every child is unique, has individual strengths, abilities, needs, and learn at their own pace, and we provide opportunities for all learning styles and abilities.

Children and their families bring a wealth of cultural and linguistic experience, which Educators will draw upon and incorporate in the program. Educators see multilingualism as an asset. They will support children to maintain their home languages, and learn English as an additional language.

OUR COMMITMENT TO CHILD SAFETY AND WELLBEING
Glenroy Memorial Preschool is committed to creating a child safe organisation where all children and young people are safe and feel safe.

We, at Glenroy Memorial preschool, have a greater focus on safety and wellbeing for those children and young people who are considered more at risk to abuse and neglect.

Glenroy memorial preschool actively supports and facilitates participation and inclusion of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander children, children from a culturally and /or linguistically diverse backgrounds and all diverse families and children with all abilities 

We have a commitment to managing both physical and online environments to ensure the safety of children and young people through governance, systems and processes. 

This statement provides the framework for the organisational approach to comply with best practice by aligning with Staff, Child Safe and Wellbeing Standards 

Every child has the right to feel safe
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AIMS OF THE KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM
It has been long recognised that the early years of childhood are of crucial importance in human development and life opportunities.

During the preschool years, children commence to establish patterns of living and learning, preparing them for later years at school and in life.

Young children learn best by ‘doing’.  Learning is not just repeating what someone else says or does; it requires active thinking and experimenting to find out how things work and to learn first hand about the world we live in.

Our program provides children with the opportunities to learn about themselves, other people and the world around them.  We believe in the importance of imparting a sense of confidence and competence, as well as a sense of joy and wonder in life and learning.

Families are invited and encouraged to contribute to the program, bringing diverse skills into our learning community and kindergarten identity. We value and support the connections between the kinder and families, families with one another, and the relationships that develop to enhance the kindergarten community.

We view our roles as educators facilitating and guiding each child’s interests and extending their exploration of life.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM APPROACH AND PHILOSOPHY
Our approach to program planning is a combination of child, teacher led and family input for a variety of educational opportunities.  We believe that children learn best and thrive when they are interested in their environment and its surroundings.  We plan opportunities for intentional teaching and knowledge building. We document and monitor children’s learning and progress. 
We incorporate group projects which allows children to explore their creativity, and sense of self.
We are also responsive to children’s ideas and play, which form an important basis for curriculum decision-making. In response to children’s evolving ideas and interests, educators assess, anticipate and extend children’s learning via open ended questioning, providing feedback, challenging their thinking and guiding their learning. They make use of spontaneous ‘teachable moments’ to scaffold children’s learning.

When children are involved in the educational program, they explore, for example
1 Environment
· Is open and aesthetic

· Allows opportunity for children to make choices.

· Provides a variety of materials that support the innate creativity and intelligence of the child.

· To teach children to respect their built and natural environment.
2     Group Experiences

· Storytelling, drama and movement 

· Small group activities, to enhance each child’s learning skills.

3     Indoor/Outdoor

· Meaningful learning does occur in both environments.

· Children respond well to indoor/outdoor experiences.
· Enhances concentration.

· Enhances and encourages opportunities for purposeful communication.

· Physical and emotional wellbeing.

4   Excursions

Regular outings/excursions will take place during session times to a variety of locations. These outings will support children’s connection to the wider community and enhance their learning about road safety.

Incursions

A variety of incursions will be done during the year based on children’s interests. Such as: -
· Music and dancing

· Wild life

· Australian Animals.

· The Museum

· Road Safety

· Dentist’s Visit (which will include dental checkups for the children.
CURRICULUM

OVERALL CURRICULUM GOAL

For children to develop social, communication skills, high self esteem by becoming self-reliant problem solvers, inspired by the National Early Years Framework which underpin the 5 Outcomes: 

Outcome 1: Identity 

Outcome 2: Community 

Outcome 3: Wellbeing 

Outcome 4: Learning

Outcome 5 Communication
Our Goals for the children

· To challenge children to make their own choices pursue their own interests and to solve problems they may encounter, as adults support and guide these actions.  

· For children to be involved in an ongoing stimulating process of exploring, creating, inventing, discovering and problem-solving during play experiences, in his/her own time.  Adults will guide and facilitate these actions.

· For children to have smooth transition from home to preschool.

· For children to progress their independence, self-concept and self-esteem.

· For children to develop a sense of trust and belonging in an environment other than the home environment.

· For children to develop life skills and competencies.

· For children to feel respect and acknowledge their own identity and individuality depending on their own development, previous experiences, differing learning styles, and cultural differences.

During a variety of educational programs throughout the year we will focus on the curriculum areas of math, science, literature, music and dance, art and craft, and dramatic play, which underpin the Early Years and Learning Framework.

We will observe and document the children’s progress in the following developmental areas: cognitive skills, language skills, social skills, emotional skills, fine motor skills, gross motor skills, creative/imaginary skills, and interest areas in their own books.
Reporting to parents on their child’s progress at kindergarten is carried through formal and informal appointments.  We work with parents as partners to have the best outcomes for their children. Transitions to school statements are sent to your school of choice.

WHAT DO THE CHILDREN DO AND HOW DO THEY LEARN AT KINDER

Our aim is for the children to have positive experience and enjoy their time at kinder.  There are a variety of experiences to explore such as messy, quiet, noisy, group, individual and active activities. These will help them to learn through observing, discovering, creating, listening, exploring, moving, engaging, communicating, socializing and asking questions.  These are enhanced through play-based experiences.

TEACHER’S ROLE 
(Educational Leader Maha Mikhail)
The teacher is responsible for the educational program of the children.  The kindergarten teacher is a trained early childhood professional, who has completed 4 years or the equivalent of three years of full-time study, in accordance with the National Quality Framework.
The university and college courses include academic studies, theoretical and practical concerned with every area of development of the child, especially from age’s 0-8 years old.  The teacher is trained to interpret the needs of individual children, and plan a program that will include a stimulating range of activities, experiences which will enable each child to learn by observing, inquiring and experimenting.
An Educational Leader is responsible for mentoring staff in achieving the best practice for Children’s learning outcomes for children.
Children’s best learning outcomes.  We work collaboratively in guiding, planning, and implementing curriculum and pedagogy.
When there are no children in attendance at the Pre School, the Kindergarten Teacher is involved with the many tasks necessary for the successful operation of the Pre School.

These involve: -
· Planning the program

· Preparing material and supplies for activities

· Attending meetings and purchasing equipment

· Completing administrative reports, records etc.

Please use this time to have any private discussions necessary, as there is little chance of disruptions occurring.

Teachers and educators document children’s learning.

EDUCATOR’S ROLE

The educator assists, and supports the Educational Teacher in the implementation of the children’s program.  The educator also helps in the preparation and setting up of materials, such as preparing paints and glue, and cleaning up materials.  The educator assists in setting up educational experiences for children and interacts with children by supporting and supervising the children.  They document children’s learning.
OPERATION OF THE KINDERGARTEN
Our pre-school operates under the National Legislative Framework. 

A copy of this framework can be found in the Kindergarten room and while it is available for parents to read, it must remain in the kindergarten at all times.

We also operate under the Education and care Services National Regulating and Law.

Glenroy Memorial Pre-School is run by a Committee of Management. All teaching staff and educators are employed by the Committee and the day-to-day running of the Pre-School is the responsibility of the Committee of Management. 

The Merri- Bek (Moreland) City Council is responsible for the general maintenance of the buildings.
ENROLMENTS

The (4) four-year-old groups attend for 15 hours per week over 3 days and the three (3)-year-old group attends 2 days, 5 hours each day, 10 hours a week.
Please note that children attending in the Government Funded four-year-old groups and three-year old group are only entitled to ONE year of kindergarten and therefore parents of very young children will need to consider carefully whether to send their child when they are eligible or delay for twelve months.

A REMINDER:  Children cannot attend school until they are five years of age, by 30 April of the year that they start school.
IMMUNISATIONS

Under the government’s ‘No Jab, No Play’ legislation, before enrolling a child, our kindergarten must first obtain evidence that the child is:

· Full immunized for the age OR

· On a recognized vaccination catch-up program OR

· Unable to be fully immunized for medical reasons.

You will be required to provide proof of the above on enrolment and 2 updates during the year.
FEES 
4-year-Old Fees (2023) & 3-Year-Old Fees (2023
There will be no fees charged for both 3-year-old & 4-year-old kinder in 2023.

Please advise staff if you have one of the following cards:
· A Commonwealth Health Care Card

· A Commonwealth Pensioner Concession Card

· A Department of Veterans’ Affairs Gold Card or White Card.

· Refugee Visa (subclass 200)

· In-Country Special Humanitarian Visa (subclass 201)

· Global Special Humanitarian Visa (subclass 202)

· Temporary Humanitarian Concern Visa (subclass 786)

· Protection Visa (subclass 866)

· Emergency Rescue Visa (subclass 203)

· Woman at Risk Visa (subclass 204)

· Bridging Visas, A-E

KINDERGARTEN INCOME

The kindergarten receives funding from the Department of Education and Early Training for all enrolled 4-year-old and 3-year-old children attending the kinder. 

TERM DATES - 2023
Term 1: 30th January – 6th April
Term 2
: 24th April – 23rd June
Term 3
: 10th July – 15th September
Term 4: 2nd October – 20th December
REGULAR SESSION TIMES
4-year-old Group:

Monday           8.30 – 1.30



Thursday         8.30 – 1.30



Friday              8.30 – 1.30



 3-year-old Group: 
Tuesday          8:30 – 1:30


 
Wednesday   8:30 – 1:30                                  

It is important that children do not attend BEFORE these times and that they are picked up punctually, as children often become upset and distressed when parents are late – particularly at the beginning, and throughout the year.

There will also be a late collection fee of $5.00 per 15 minutes if late pick-ups occur regularly
PARENT & CHILD INTERVIEWS

Parent and child interviews in Term 1 and Term 3. Parents will be notified of date. ONLY A PARENT OR LEGAL GUARDIAN CAN ATTEND ON THIS DAY to fill in the required forms.
The purpose of these interviews is to collect all relevant information regarding the kindergarten child and their family and for staff and children to get acquainted with one another.
Mid-year Parent-Teacher interviews will be conducted to follow up on your child’s progress and development.

COMMUNICATION
Curriculum/Program Updates
These are a way to communicate with our families.  They will be emailed out to each family regularly.  This will keep parents informed on the learning that occurs during session times. A snap shot of the curriculum will be displayed in our foyer, please read and provide feedback important information about your child’s development, excursions, incursions and important children’s information. 
Children’s Notice Pockets (Situated in foyer of the kinder) 

Please ensure that you check your child’s notice Pockets, which are situated in the foyer of the kinder, each time you do a drop off or pick up.  
Meeting with Teachers, Educators

Parents are encouraged to have meeting or discussions with the staff. These will be after the sessions and need to be pre organized.

Email

Families will also be contacted via email on a regular basis, families are encouraged to regularly check their emails for important information in relation to the child.
Interpreting and Translating

The kinder can arrange for interpreting and translation services to support non-English speaking parents through language loop
WHAT TO BRING TO KINDERGARTEN?
Healthy Eating

Our kindergarten has a healthy eating and nutrition policy.  All children will be required to bring a healthy snack and lunch (4- and 3-year-old groups)

You can check the following link for ideas of lunch boxes and involve your child in making their own lunch box: https://healthylunchbox.com.au/builder/ 

	Examples of: HEALTHY SNACKS/LUNCH
	Examples of: UNHEALTHY SNACKS


	· Fresh Fruits & Vegetables 
· Sandwiches

· Plain Rice Cakes

· Plain Yoghurt

· Cheese

· Sultanas

· hummus dip.

· Left over rice or pasta for lunch
· Rice

· Pasta


	· Sweets

· Le Snack Biscuits

· Potato Chips

· Flavored Milk Cereals
· No Nut Products such as Nutella/Peanut Butter Spread

· Juice
· Peanuts Etc.

· Burgers
· Jam

· Muesli Bars
· Hundreds and Thousands

· Lollies

· Deep Fried food, nuggets, chips.
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NUDE FOOD: Based on our sustainability Policy, we encourage that food is not wrapped in plastic bags. For Example, No gladwrap or foil wrapping.
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WE HAVE A NO NUT POLICY WHICH REQUIRES ALL CHILDREN TO REFRAIN FROM HAVING FOOD SUCH AS NUTELLA/PEANUT BUTTER SPREAD, PEANUTS ETC.  THIS IS A PRE-REQUISITE VITAL IN RESPECTING THOSE CHILDREN WITH ALLERGIES.
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WATER POLICY
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Please send a labeled bottle of water for your child
Please refrain from bringing juices and flavored milk. 
KINDER BAG
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It is also suggested that children have a Kinder bag with a spare set of clothing, in the event of a toilet accident occurring.  Please label your child’s Kinder bag and its contents.  

WINTER COATS/THE KINDERGARTEN WILL PROVIDE HATS
During the cold winter months, all children will need to have a coat and beanie at kindergarten every session they attend.  Our kindergarten program involves outdoor play and this will continue during the winter – if weather permits.  All clothes must be labeled.
SUNSMART & CLOTHES & SHOES
Based on our safe environment policy, Children’s physical safety and wellbeing policy, please refrain from putting on summer thongs or strappy sandals for your child’s safety. Your child is required to wear closed shoes. We ask that you refrain from putting singlet tops or singlet dresses in line with our sun smart policy. Please ensure to apply sunscreen on your child before or upon arrival to kinder 


FIRST DAYS OF KINDERGARTEN

Your child will be in a large group of children surrounded by unfamiliar faces.  This experience could be overwhelming, but you can provide support and help your child adjust to the new situation by: -
Before they begin -   Visiting or walking by the kindergarten regularly before your is due to begin.

Talking positively to the child about what their experiences will/might involve.

                                       Read the children’s handbook to your child 

When they begin -
Being punctual.

                          Returning when you say you will.

                                       Being firm about leaving – caring, but firm.

                                       Not lingering at the door for that last minute look.

                                       Saying good-bye to your child 

The length of the adjustment and transition period depends upon the previous social contacts the child has made.  Do not be alarmed if the child who settles quickly, later does not wish to attend.  This is not an uncommon situation.  Most children at some stage in the year go through a period of not wanting to attend, but this situation usually resolves itself quickly with the support of staff and parents.

Arriving at Kindergarten
Children must be walked into the Kinder by parents/guardians and be picked up from the kindergarten at the end of the session.  The beginning and end of a session are informal times for the parents to wonder in and have a chat to the staff and to each other.  You will also have an opportunity to look at all the program, child’s learning record book and work on display.

Parent/guardians or adult (above 18 years old) bringing a child to kindergarten is required to sign the Attendance Book (initials are not acceptable) listing the time of arrival and who will be picking the child up.  The Attendance Book will also need to be signed again by any adult collecting the child, listing the time of departure.

Collecting Your Child 

If any person other than the parent or legal guardian of a child is responsible for collecting that child from the kindergarten, then written authorization must be given by the parent/guardian.  Only those adults listed in the enrolment file will be allowed to pick-up your child.

This information will be recorded on your child’s general enrolment form.

ABSENCES
In case of sickness, or where the child is expected to be away for more than one day, please notify the Staff.  Where contagious diseases and infections are suspected, it is also required by the Department of Health that the child remain at home for a length of time as directed by a doctor.  For some diseases there is a recommended term of confinement and these are displayed in the foyer.
In case an infectious disease is identified while the child is at the kindergarten, it will be necessary for the staff to: -
· Tend to and comfort the child
· Contact the parents to inform and collect the child.
· Notify other parents of disease/infection

MEDICATION
On occasions where parents require Staff at the kindergarten to administer any medication to their child the following requirements must be met: -
1. The parents must give written authorisation.  This will be incorporated into the Medication Form available at the Pre-School and will need to be signed whenever medication is required for their child.

2. All medication must be kept in its original container bearing its original label with child’s name and dosage to be given to the educators to be placed out of reach of children.
ACCIDENTS/ILLNESS
If a child becomes ill while attending the Pre School, the Teacher will contact the parent or in their absence, get in touch with the emergency contact person to make arrangements for that child to be collected from the kindergarten as soon as possible.

In the case of a serious accident/illness received by a child that requires immediate medical attention, a Staff Member will contact an ambulance and then the parents will be contacted.

IT IS A REQUIREMENT OF KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENT THAT ALL PARENTS SIGN AN AUTHORISATION FORM ALLOWING THE STAFF TO SEEK ANY MEDICAL ASSISTANCE REQUIRED.

An Accident/Illness Form at the Kindergarten lists any accidents/illness experienced by a child while attending Kindergarten, whether they require medical attention or not.  Parents will be notified of all incidents that occur and will be asked to sign the form to the effect that they were notified of any incident/illness that occurred. A child might need to be collected if they are sick and not coping.
DISCIPLINE
Within the overall context of kindergarten, a qualified measure of discipline is necessary to: -
· Successfully implement a Quality program

· Maintain a smooth flow of learning experiences

· Safeguard all children’s safety and wellbeing.

· Respect Educators and their peers.

General discipline is introduced and implemented by setting firm limits and expectations regarding what are considered APPROPRIATE and INAPPROPRIATE forms of behavior.  In doing so, we are continually making the children aware that discipline is used to ensure overall safety and guarantee respect for other people’s rights (see Interactions with Children’s Policy)

Discipline may often be seen in the form of: -
· Addressing inappropriate behaviors by modeling appropriate behavior.

· Re-directing child to other activities

· Encouraging the child to have one on one time with their educator to discuss the behavior to verbalize, their understanding of the inappropriate behaviors and reflect how they can modify it.

· Ignoring any negative behaviors attempted by the child as a means of gaining attention, provided it is not affecting other children.
PLEASE NOTE, THAT NO PHYSICAL OR EMOTIONAL PUNISHMENT IS IMPLEMENTED AT ANY TIME

EMERGENCY EVACUATION PROCEDURES
In consultation with the Fire Authorities, a series of emergency evacuation procedures have been formulated for this Pre School.  These are prominently displayed in the foyer and it is strongly suggested that parents become familiar with these procedures in the event of a situation arising which necessitates evacuation of the Pre-School.

These evacuation procedures will be introduced to the children and practiced at various times so the children become familiar with them. (See Emergency and Evacuation Policy)
POLICIES

Glenroy Memorial Pre-School has a number of policies that guide the management and operation of our Kindergarten.  Parents are able to access these policies at the kindergarten – please see Angela Bolding.  They are displayed in the foyer and on our website.
CODE OF CONDUCT
At Glenroy Memorial Pre School, we facilitate positive role models at all times with children, staff, parents/care givers.

Parents/guardians are also responsible for using appropriate courteous, respectful language towards staff and fellow parents. (Please see code of conduct policy – Definitions – Assault, Duty of Care, Ethical Conduct and Harassment).

COMPLAINT PROCEDURE
If you have a complaint regarding the education, care, protection or safety of your child at this kindergarten, please use the following steps to resolve your concerns
1. Speak to the Teacher preferable after the session.
2. If the matter is not resolved to your satisfaction, complaints can then be made in writing to the Committee of Management.

Glenroy Memorial Pre-School

Committee of Management

Unit 3/50 Wheatsheaf Road
Glenroy, VIC.  3046

3. If the matter is still not resolved, please contact the Department of Education and Training: 
        Contact details of the Regulatory Authority:

        Department of Education and Training.

        Northern Metropolitan Region

        Address:  900/1 McNab Avenue, Footscray

        Phone: 03 7005 1989

        Email: nmr.qar@education.vic.gov.au   
THE COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT

The committee of management is responsible for the maintenance and day to day running of the kindergarten.
The committee of management comprises of  

· President 

· Vic President 

· Treasurer

· Secretary 

· Assistant Secretary 

· Between 2 and 9 ordinary members.

Parent members are nominated, and selected at the Annual General Meeting held on Monday 30th January, 2023 at 7.00 pm Glenroy Community Hub 50 Wheatsheaf Road, Glenroy Level 1 (Room 3).
MEETINGS – COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT
Committee/Parent meetings are required to be held once a month and all parents are invited to attend regardless of whether they are on the Committee or not.

Attendance at meetings enables parents to receive a detailed description of the overall management of the Pre-School.  A report is read out by the Director, explaining all the work done with the children over the month.  As well as this report a detailed account of the kindergarten’s monthly financial situation is presented, highlighting all monies passing through the kindergarten.  Parents are actively encouraged to participate in the planning and organizing of kindergarten functions, including any fund raising, social or other events.  Ideas, issues, events and current happenings are all discussed.

DONATIONS
Every year the kindergarten functions on a budget, we request (1) item to be donated at the start of the kindergarten year.  This item can be a generic brand and of your choosing. 
E.g.  Pine-o-clean, Bleach, Band-Aids, Sponges, Scourers, Spray & Wipe, Windex, Fly Spray, Detergent, Tissues, Toilet paper, flour, glue stick, sticky tape, etc.

BIRTHDAYS

Many parents wish to celebrate their child’s birthday at the kindergarten.  This is quite acceptable and enjoyed by all.  Due to our healthy eating and allergy policy, we do not accept cakes, chocolates, or lolly bags within kindergarten.  Instead, we have a pretend cake to celebrate your child’s birthday with a photo taken.   
KINDERGARTEN UNIFORM - WINDCHEATERS/T-SHIRTS & HATS (Uniform Packs will be available for sale )
The kindergarten has a variety of different colored Windcheaters/T-shirts and hats with our personalized logo available for parents to purchase.

If you wish to order any of these for the commencement of the year, an order form is available from the office, together with a price list.  Payment will be required at the time of placing the order.  

IN CONCLUSION
Our overall purpose in the Preschool is to provide and maintain a stimulating, and constantly changing learning environment where the children are able to work at their own level and progress at their own pace.

Play is the child’s tool for learning and within the kindergarten we provide for many forms of play both structured and unstructured.  As supervising adults and educators, the staff offers security, direction, encouragement and stimulation and above all, we allow the children to experience for themselves activities and experiences in a non-threatening, unpressured situation. 
 Often parents place undue pressure on children by requesting “PROOF” of the child’s work at Kinder after every session.  It is important for parents to be aware that not all work is in the form of a piece of paper or a solid object the child brings home.  
All experiences have been set up for particular learning outcomes and your child will be learning constantly whether they are experiencing the delights of painting, or constructing a building using blocks.

One may be taken home, the other cannot, but the child is learning equally important concepts in both areas.  Greet your child with “Tell me what you played with at Kinder”, rather than the negative, “Didn’t you do anything at Kinder today”.  Some children also need a little time to absorb all the experiences and may not be ready to tell you of his/her experiences as soon as he/she is picked up – often answering your query of what he/she did with the reply “Nothing”.  If you are at all concerned with how your child spends his/her time at Kinder, please approach the Teacher.  You will often be surprised to learn just how much the child participated within the session.

The kindergarten year is a special year as we encourage both parents and children to become actively involved, and in doing so develops partnership with families (Quality Area 6)
Parents are always welcome to spend time at the kindergarten and share any skill you may have with the children and staff.

We look forward to a very productive and enjoyable year with you all.
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